
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: April 19, 2017 

To: The City Manager 

From: William Royston, Recreation and Parks Director 

Council Action Requested: 

Consideration of a Resolution to Name the Strollway Bridge over Salem Creek. 
 

Summary of Information:  

The Recreation and Parks Department at their April 4, 2017, meeting received a request from 

Council Member John C. Larson, South Ward to name the Salem Creek Strollway Bridge “The 

Molly Leight Crossing” after former Council Member Molly Leight.  Please see the attached 

letter. 

 

The Salem Creek Strollway Bridge is located in the South Ward near the Gateway YWCA. As 

required by the City Council adopted policy on the naming of City-owned buildings and 

facilities, the advisory body overseeing the facility, in this case the Recreation and Parks 

Commission, has approved a resolution recommending that the strollway bridge be named “The 

Molly Leight Crossing”.    

 

 

 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee CD/H/GG 5/9/17 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 

 


